COMING UP SOON

New Forest Broadband Update - 28th Jan 2000hrs Minstead Village Hall - MUST REGISTER TO ATTEND (see immediately below)

Parish Council Ordinary Meeting - 2nd February 1930hrs the Old Surgery Police Beat Surgery - 4th February 0930-1030hrs the Village Shop Friends of Minstead Study Centre QUIZ - 6th February 1900 Village Hall Local History Group - 10th February 2000hrs the Social Club Valentine's Evening in the Social Club - 14th February 1900hrs (see attached)

CHANGES TO LOCAL ROYAL MAIL POST BOX COLLECTION TIMES

Please see the notices on individual Post Boxes and for further information see http://www.royalmail.com/personal/help-and-support/postboxes-faqs

SUPERFAST BROADBAND in MINSTEAD (or not!)

A public meeting about future Broadband provision in the New Forest District, please note change of venue to Minstead Village Hall.

To register for this meeting please click Brand New Forest Broadband Update.

MINSTEAD SOCIAL CLUB

Club Chairman, Peter Bennett, writes to remind all members that it is time to renew club membership. Do this before 31st January to get a free drink.

TRUSTY SERVANT CORNER

Privilege Card Holders!! There are some fantastic offers for Privilege Card Holders at The Trusty at the moment, if you don't have one it is very simple to set up just pop in and ask the bar staff and you can be earning points and experiencing great offers within a couple of days.

Follow all the action at the Trusty on Facebook.

FRIENDS OF MINSTEAD STUDY CENTRE QUIZ

6th February at 1900 the Village Hall

There are a limited number of tables left, don't forget to contact the study centre to register your team and get your tickets.

Entry is by ticket only as we need to know exact numbers for catering purposes. You can enter a team of up to six people. All proceeds will go to the Friends of Minstead Study Centre.

The quiz will follow the same format as usual with David Balfour as quizmaster. There will be a delicious two-course meal during the interval at half-time & the bar will be open from 7.00pm.

Tickets from <u>Zebe.Harris@hants.gov.uk</u> telephone 02380 813437 See Study Centre website for further information.

MINSTEAD ALL SAINTS

Sunday February 1st 0930 - Family Communion
For the week's Notices, details of Services and other events see the <u>Benefice</u>
website, and follow All Saints' activities on Facebook.

MINSTEAD OIL

As mentioned before, oil orders should be sent to Minsteadoil@gmail.com by 9am on Wednesday 18th February 2015. All requests for oil made to Minstead Oil will be accepted as firm orders UNLESS you specify AT THE TIME OF ordering that you wish to be advised of price, delivery or company (or any combination) before confirming your order.

Future dates are 18th March then May, July and September.

HAMPSHIRE ALERT

Several relevant Alerts have been promulgated recently - including a Fraud Action alert, and a repeat suggestion to assist in product identification. Please record any equipment serial numbers and register them free on http://immobilise.com/
You may register to receive Alerts, as many or few as you are interested in, at https://www.hampshirealert.co.uk/pages/2688/1/Register.html

HAMPSHIRE NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING

You may be interested to join Hampshire Police and Crime Commissioner Simon Hayes in a discussion on maintaining neighbourhood policing in times of austerity on Thursday 12th February 2015, 14:30-16:30 at Basingstoke Discovery Centre, Festival Place, Basingstoke when he will be asking the Chief Constable, Andy Marsh how the police are addressing the challenges of resourcing local policing with ever tightening budgets. There will be a Q&A session for members of the public to ask Simon and Andy their questions on this topic.

To register your interest in attending and submit your questions (which must relate to Maintaining Neighbourhood Policing in Times of Austerity), please contact the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner by midday on Friday 6th February: Tel 01962 871595 or Email opcc@hampshire.pnn.police.uk

RECYCLING STATION AT THE VILLAGE HALL

This NFDC site is for <u>recycling</u> bottles, cans, jars, paper, cardboard etc. in the bins that are provided and are marked with what is acceptable.

It is **not** a general rubbish site.

Recently a number of pieces of general rubbish, including folding chairs, a suitcase, pictures, wok, wiring, bags of cans and bottles, open box of foodstuff, and the like have been left there. Please do <u>not</u> do this or NFDC may close the site completely to the detriment of all those who do use it properly.

(Before you say "It's the Auction", it was not - I've asked them)

This eNewsletter is sent by Minstead Parish Council (http://minstead.org.uk)

If you know of someone who does not receive email but would like to read it please make a copy and pass it to them

If you no longer to wish to receive these eNewsletters please let us know.

To keep up to date with events visit http://minstead.org.uk/news/events/

For past copies of eNewsletters
visit http://minstead.org.uk/news/enewsletter/